CRTC Interconnection Steering Committee

Network Working Group
VIA E-mail

16 June 2006
Mr. Paul Godin
Director General – Competition, Costing & Tariffs
Canadian Radio-television and Telecommunications Commission
Ottawa, Ontario
K1A 0N2
Dear Mr. Godin:

Re:
NTWG Follow-up Action to NTRE035B
On 6 December 2005, the NTWG submitted progress report NTRE035B on NTTF014, IP Interconnection Profile for Interconnection Between Service Providers Under the Jurisdiction of the CRTC.  In the report, the NTWG indicated that it had “identified issues that require the Commission’s guidance such as interconnection Architecture, QoS, Security and what entities are qualified for interconnection.”  The NTWG further indicated that it “will be investigating these issues further and communicate its specific concerns to the Commission in 1Q06.”
In December 2005 and during 1Q 2006, the NTWG had numerous discussions regarding the nature of the issues as identified in NTRE035B; how they would impact the development of an IP-to-IP interconnection interface guideline and whether Commission guidance is really required.  These discussions are captured in the Activity Diary section of NTTF014 and various contributions.
As a result of the investigation, the NTWG has concluded the following:
1. The NTWG believes that the additional issues proposed in various contributions are matters that are associated with defining interconnection regime(s) for an IP technology environment.  These issues and responses are documented in the TIF activity diary and contributions NTCO0332, NTCO0341, NTCO0348, NTCO0351, NTCO0352, NTCO0353, NTCO0356 and NTCO0358; all of which are attached as Appendix A.

2. Pursuant to the action plan stated in the Commission letter dated 31 October 2002, the NTWG concludes that these issues are not for consideration by the working group and recommend that these issues be considered by the Commission through a public process should the Commission consider them valid issues.

3. Further, the NTWG members generally agreed that the technical IP-to-IP interface guidelines should be developed in consideration of technical issues principally for voice applications that can be employed regardless of the regulatory designation/classification of the interconnecting service providers, as long as pre-defined procedures and information (as specified in the guidelines) are observed and exchanged.

Therefore, notwithstanding the original intent to seek clarifications as declared in NTRE035B, the NTWG now feels that the main objective of developing an IP-to-IP interconnection technical interface guideline can be accomplished independent of the resolution by the Commission of these policy and interconnection regime issues.

Nevertheless, should the NTWG experience difficulties during this program of activities due to the implications of policy matters that are, indeed, crucial from a technical perspective, it will immediately seek pertinent guidance from the Commission.
In summary, the NTWG has provided a record of the policy issues raised during the course of NTTF014.  The NTWG also advises the Commission of its plan to continue to develop an IP-to-IP interconnection technical interface guideline and trusts that the Commission is in agreement with this approach.

Yours truly,
Sam Yung, P.Eng., MBA
Chair, Network Working Group
cc
James Ndirangu, CRTC
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